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Dear ADFAC Friends,

As we enter this holiday season, on a personal level I am 
grateful for family, health, friends, a roof over my head and 
meals on the table. From an ADFAC perspective, I’m grateful for the 
community that truly cares about ADFAC and our mission every day of the year.

That community includes the ADFAC Board of Directors that lead with dedication, 
volunteers who continually amaze me with their commitment to helping ADFAC 
and our clients, solid partnerships with our local United Way, service organizations, 
corporations, foundations, and fellow nonprofit providers. The ADFAC community 
also includes each person who provides financial support – YOU! This multi-faceted 
support is what makes ADFAC a stable and effective organization that continues to 
meet the goal of helping our neighbors on their own path to self sufficiency. 

ADFAC is providing a mix of important services in Anderson, Campbell, 
Morgan, and Roane Counties. Our priorities focus on families in need 
of safe, decent housing, those who struggle with emergent needs of 
rent, utility assistance, or food to maintain a stable home environment 

for their families, and students who need school supplies to begin each school year 
ready to learn. Most clients we serve live at or below the poverty level. 

When ADFAC was established nearly 35 years ago, the mission was ‘neighbors 
helping neighbors’ and our commitment to helping those in need has not changed. 
Each day our doors are open, we are helping families during times of great 
difficulty, and ensuring they are treated with dignity and compassion. 

With your continued help, we can continue helping our neighbors. Each donation 
we receive is essential to our ability to answer requests for assistance, particularly 
as we face increased need for our services. 

On behalf of the thousands of individuals we serve, thank you.

With warmest wishes for happiness and good health,

Annie Cacheiro, 
Executive Director

On December 1, we sadly 
said goodbye to Theresa 
McKenrick, School Supply 
Volunteer Coordinator, as she 
retires to spend more time 
with her new granddaughter.

Theresa began her ADFAC 
career in 2014 as a volunteer 
in the Household Assistance 
Program working the front 
desk. A retired special 
education teacher, Theresa 
was asked to look at the 
school supply room and she 
was hooked. Her volunteer 

“School Supply Sisters” Theresa McKenrick and Becky Hook

Farewell , Theresa
service in school supplies led 
to her position in 2016 as the 
School Supplies Volunteer 
Coordinator. 

During her tenure she has 
scheduled hundreds of 
volunteers and assisted 
in packing thousands of 
backpacks. Volunteers return 
year after year due to her 
ready smile, personality and 
positive attitude. She will be 
sorely missed, but will always 
be a part of the ADFAC family.

RMS students 
donate pantry items

In November, students at Robertsville Middle School held a 
donation drive to stock ADFAC’s Crisis Cupboard. As shown by 
RMS teacher Dana Davis, it was a successful venture!

Most of these 
donations have 
already made it 
into the homes of 
ADFAC clients. 

Follow the lead of 
these generous 
students and 
make a donation 
today! A list of 
needed items 
can be found on 
page 3. 

Without a sense of caring, there can be no sense of community.
Anthony J. D’Angelo



9th annual Bill Wilcox Bow Tie Event honors Jim Dodson
On Saturday, October 23, ADFAC 
supporters, volunteers, friends, 
and family gathered to honor Jim 
Dodson, the recipient of ADFAC’s 
9th Bill Wilcox Bow Tie Award.

In recognition of his contributions 
to education, the arts, local 
nonprofits, and public service, 
the theme for the event was, 
“The Starry Night.” Jim certainly 
shines in our community!

Elaine Graham served as our 
esteemed emcee and auctioneer, 
and truly wove Jim’s Starry Night 
together with stories, songs, and 
laughs. The night was made even 
more special with performances 
by Hart-Strings and The Missing 
Goats. The Missing Goats had 
two surprise performers: Judy 
DiGregorio and Jim Dodson 
himself!

Event attendees not only 
celebrated Jim, but raised 
thousands of dollars to support 
ADFAC through event ticket 
purchases, donations in honor 
of Jim, and bidding on auction 
items. Jim donated sixteen 
stunning framed photographs for 
the auction! 

Funds raised from Bow Tie 
support the short- and long-
term stability of ADFAC. We are 
grateful for the generosity of all 
donors and bidders, as well as 
the businesses and individuals 
who sponsored the event (see 
right).

Above all, congratulations to Jim 
on this much-deserved honor!

Tom Beehan & Kay Brookshire  •  Bill & Connie Capshaw  •  Louise Mixon  
Teresa Myrick  •  Tom & Pat Row  •  David & Cande Seay 

Ray & Fanny Smith  •  Bear Stephenson  •  Bill & Carroll Welch
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Linda (name changed for 
privacy) is an elderly, single 
woman living in an older 
home in Morgan County. She 
shares her home with two 
furry canine companions and 
has two grown children and 
grandkids who live nearby.

Linda worked for many 
years for local nonprofit 
organizations until she gave up 
work to care for her mother 
in her final years. Today, she 
helps care for her brother.

As Linda cared for others, her 
home fell into disrepair. The 
middle section of the home 
was sinking, one bedroom 
was unfinished with holes 
leading to the home’s exterior, 
there was no functional 
guttering, and the bedrooms 
had no insulation in the walls. 
Depending on the season, 
the rooms were a sauna or an 
icebox. Linda tried to address 
these issues by using her 
savings to prepay a contractor 
to make necessary repairs. 

Despite knowing her living 
conditions, the contractor 
closed his business and left 
town without completing her 
home repairs. With nothing 
in writing or any recourse, 
she lost all her hard-earned 
money – and 
still had 
extensive repair 
needs. 

Linda applied 
to ADFAC’s 
Appalachian 
Housing 
Partners 
program. After 
a few months, 
ADFAC received 
a Housing 
Preservation 
Grant 
(HPG) from 
USDA’s Rural 
Development 
program. Along 
with several 
other deserving 
homeowners, 
Linda and her 

home were a perfect fit 
for the grant. Paperwork 
and site inspections began, 
and everything was looking 
promising for Linda to finally 
get her home in better 
shape.

Then... the pandemic hit.

Because of her age, 
Linda is more at-risk for 
complications of COVID-19. 
Having contractors and 
laborers in and out of her 

home presented 
too many 
opportunities 
for exposure. 
Out of an 
abundance of 
caution, Linda’s 
repairs were 
sadly put on 
hold.

It was early 
2021 when 
ADFAC got the 
green light to 
move forward 
with Linda’s 
project. HPG 
and ADFAC 
matching funds 
were used to 
correct the 
issues in her 
home, and by 

June, she was enjoying walls 
with insulation, level floors, 
gutters that functioned, 
a zero-step ramp with a 
handrail and much more.

Linda is a person who has 
given much of her life caring 
for and helping others. After 
enduring several hurdles, she 
was finally on the receiving 
end of care and help, and it’s 
been life-changing. 

Safe, comfortable, and able 
to spend more time with 
beloved family: what a won-
derful picture that makes! 

The HPG grant that allowed 
Linda to get the necessary 
repairs also helped several 
other homeowners in 
2021. ADFAC recently 
received another HPG grant 
to complete three home 
rehabilitations in 2022, 
meaning more folks like 
Linda will have newfound 
safety and comfort in their 
homes.

“I am so grateful to ADFAC and the HPG program. 
My home feels more like home, my dogs and I are so 
comfy every night - thank you for that!! 

“My grandbabies even want to come over and spend 
the night with me now.”

Linda’s luck takes a turn for the be tter

•	 Laundry detergent
•	 Paper towels
•	 Toilet paper
•	 Diapers
•	 Baby wipes
•	 Deodorant
•	 Soap and body wash
•	 Shampoo/conditioner
•	 Toothpaste & 

toothbrushes 

Items needed for 
Crisis Cupboard

Crisis Cupboard items are especially high in demand. 
Please help collect new and unused items for ADFAC - your 
donation will help people in our communities with items that 
they cannot afford. The items that we currently need are:

•	 Household cleaners 
•	 Dish soap
•	 Non-perishable Food: 

pasta, oatmeal and 
cereal, canned fruits, 
vegetables, soups and 
stews, nut butters, dried 
beans, canned meats and 
fish, rice and whole grain

Introducing Torie
My name is Torie Scott, 
I am 17 years old, and a 
senior at Oak Ridge High 
School. Twice a week 
on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays I work with 
Cindy Ross at ADFAC 
in the Appalachian 
Housing Partners 
Program. 

I first spent time at 
ADFAC because of a 
program at my high 
school where I could 
go to a business 
or organization off 
campus everyday 
and assist. ADFAC 
is where I went 
everyday for several 
weeks and when my 
program time ended, 
I had the pleasure of 
starting to work at 
ADFAC for 2 hours after 
school twice a week. On 
those days I go to Cindy 
Ross's office and she has 

tasks prepared for me that 
make some of her work get 
done faster than if she had 
to do it herself, since she 

Torie Scott first joined ADFAC 
in August through ORHS’s 
Youth Leadership Development 
and Community Involvement 
Program (YLDCIP). 

has other responsibilities 
to focus on. Some 
tasks might include 
scanning documents, 

pulling voicemails, 
entering more client 
information into the 
ADFAC database, 
and others. 

It's been really nice 
to come in and 
help her get some 
things off her to-do 
list. I am thankful 
to have this work 
experience and how 
Cindy has made it 
very welcoming for 
me. I look forward 
to continuing my 
experience at ADFAC 
and continuing 
working with Cindy!

Donations of all sizes are needed! A drop box is 
located outside the Household Assistance Program 
office at 1051 Oak Ridge Turnpike, Room 103. 
For large donations, please call 865-483-6028 to 
coordinate a drop off time.



ADFAC’s Annual Meeting was 
held Monday, September 
27 in the conference room 
at Oak Ridge Utility District. 
The meeting included both 
in-person and virtual partic-
ipation from ADFAC’s board, 
staff, volunteers and friends.

ADFAC was very pleased to 
welcome three returning 
board members: Cheri 
Donovan, Randy McFarland, 
and Marcus Weseman. 

David Lovett, Tom Marshall, 
Faye Orick, and Phil Yager 
completed their board 
terms and will be 
missed!  We are 
grateful for their 
many contributions 
to ADFAC during 
their time as board 
members.

Also during the 
Annual Meeting, 
ADFAC staff surprised 
two exceptional 
volunteers, Mark King 
and Tom Marshall. 

Mark, President of 
C&J Wealth Advisors, 
has volunteered for 
six years bringing 
awareness and 
funding to ADFAC’s 
School Supplies 
Program. Prior to 
receiving the award 

(shown in photo at bottom 
left), Mark spoke to guests 
about the efforts C&J staff 
and himself have made over 
the years, resulting in over 
$30,000 in donations and 
dozens of volunteer hours. 
Congratulations and thank 
you, Mark!

Tom Marshall has thirteen 
years of volunteer service 
to ADFAC, ranging from 
Board President to various 
committee chairs and more. 
Although he just rolled off 
the board, Tom continues to 
volunteer at the Household 

Assistance Program front 
desk. We’re all quite pleased 
he hasn’t become tired of 
us yet!

Further accolades given that 
night include recognition 
of two staff members 
for significant work 
anniversaries. Cindi Gawne, 
Finance Director, celebrated 
10 years with ADFAC and 
Cindy Ross (pictured at 
bottom right with Annie 
Cacheiro), Appalachian 
Housing Partners Director, 
celebrated an impressive 
25 years. These two ladies 

are an essential part 
of the ADFAC team 
and their years of 
dedicated work are 
very appreciated.

Finally, it was time 
to pass the torch 
(gavel, actually) 
from outgoing 
Board President 
George Paynter to 
new President Jim 
Dodson. 

Many thanks to 
ORUD for their use 
of the conference 
room, and to 
Cande Seay for the 
decorations and 
snacks!

ADFAC’s 2021-22 Board of Directors:

Jim Dodson, President
Sasha Benjamin, Vice-President
George Paynter, Past President

Dave Mullins, Treasurer 
Lynnteasa Mitchell, Secretary

Wendie Aurin	
Lissie Meza Beehan
Katy Brown
Jo Bruce
Cheri Donovan
Cathy Goodman
Margaret Goodman

Brad Jones
Randy McFarland
Darren Osborne
Gene Patterson
Cande Seay
Marcus Weseman

Annual Meeting held September 27 Invitation to

Are you creative? Energetic?
Do you love to laugh and have a heart for service? 
ADFAC’s Special Events Crew might be the perfect place 
for you!

ADFAC will be hosting three fundraising events in 2022:  
•	 2nd Egg Spectacular, 
•	 3rd Murder Mystery, and 
•	 10th Bill Wilcox Bow Tie Celebration. 

For these endeavors to be successful, we need to add 
new folks to our outstanding volunteer team. Volunteer 
tasks include:

brainstorming ideas • event publicity • sound/tech
decorating/setup • new skills YOU can bring!

Time commitment varies and can be adjusted to work 
with your availability. To learn more, please contact 
Executive Director Annie Cacheiro at 865-425-0256 or 
annie@adfac.org or Development Director Jamie LaRose 
at jamie@adfac.org.

ADFAC’s Appalachian Housing Partners Program is 
coordinating volunteer repair projects for four Saturdays 
in spring of 2022: March 12, April 9, May 13 and June 
11. Repairs will be minor (half day or less) and held at 
locations in Anderson County and Oak Ridge.

This is a great opportunity for students who need 
volunteer hours, or for church and civic groups.

If you have a group interested in helping, please contact 
Cindy Ross at 865-481-3837 ext. 102 or cindy@adfac.org.

Volunteer groups completed several improvement projects this 
summer, including this project in early September. A BIG thank 
you to First United Methodist Church of Oak Ridge for their 
help - in the rain and with a yellowjacket nest encounter! They 
provided much needed volunteer labor led by FUMC’s Jim 
Hardy for trimming, chain sawing, mulching, and hauling brush 
for one of ADFAC’s rental properties. 



GRAND AMBASSADOR

Josephine Hannaford
Maureen & Hal Hoyt
Dr. & Mrs. James R. Michel
The Parkhurst Family 
Ann & Denny Siemsen
The Wilcox Family

AMBASSADOR

Bob & Janet Cushman
Marsha Livingston
David & Mary Mullins
Dr. & Mrs. Francis R. Reid
Jim & Becky Rushton
John T. & Margaret C. Slankas

GRAND BENEFACTOR

Valdoris Alexander
Ronald & Shirley Auble
Jim Ball
Christine Iverson & 

Peter Bancroft
Fred & Sandra M. Barry
Martin & Betsy Bauer
Dr. James & Elaine Beene
Sharon Cabe
Melissa & Jim Charles
Anne Child
Mary Lou Daugherty
Mr. & Mrs. Herb Debban
Jim & Becky Dodson
Elizabeth O. Dreyer
Diane & Warren Edwards
Margaret Goodman
Dr. James Henry
Les & Becky Hook
Phyllis Jacobson
Mary & Gerald Jellison, Jr.
Harold & Sherry Ketterer
Eph & Mary Ellen Klots
David Kocher •
Herb & Carolyn Krause
Dan & Carol LeNoir
Allen Loy
Jane Morris
Ellen Smith & Richard Norby
Jane & Jim Palmer
George & Jenny Paynter
Dr. & Mrs. Francis R. Reid
Wayne & Mary Rhoades
Mary Helen Rose
Murray & Mimi Rosenthal
Tom & Pat Row
David & Cande Seay
Ray & Fanny Smith
Duane & Nancy Starr
Dennis & Candice Strickler
Michael Taylor

Janet Townsend
Peggy Turner
Hans & Dana Vogel •
Michael & Nancy 

Vudragovich
Jordan Webb
Gabriela Cacheiro & 

Bruce Webb
Marcus Weseman
Mike & Susan Wiley
Rebekah Young

BENEFACTOR

Jake & Kathleen Alexander
Keith Andress
Maria Armento •
Craig & Wendie Aurin
Kay Brookshire & 

Tom Beehan
Sasha Benjamin
Mary Booker
Annie & Ron Cacheiro •
David Savoie & 

Harriet Calandros
Connie & Bill Capshaw
Laura & Joe Carpenter
Hsiung & Kahti Chou •
Pat Clark
Patti Collins •
Kevin & Denise Connolly •
Chuck & Nancy Ann Coutant
Dr. & Mrs. Charles Darling
Dan & Judy DiGregorio
Lisa Dilts
Elaine Graham & Bill Duncan
P. L. Ellison
L. Barry Goss
Martin & Jane Grossbeck
L. Charles Hensley
Jennifer Hill
Brian & Mary Helen Hitson
Shafik & Horia Iskander
Wes & Norma James
James & Judith Keiser
David & Jo Ann King
Penny Lukin
Neil & Maureen McBride
Joseph & Thelma McGrory
Louise Mixon
Tom & Ann Moore
Teresa Myrick
Wanda & Bob Olson
Elizabeth Pease
Patricia & William Polfus
Nicole Porter •
Patricia Postma
The Ray Family
Dr. Jean-Francois & 

Donna Reat
Karleen Richter

Sheila Roddy
Jane L. Shelton
Ron & Patti Shelton
Robert & Carol Smallridge
Don Spong
Nancy Stanley
William “Bear” Stephenson
Mary Palmer & 

Vince Stevens
John Storey •
Elane Streets
Carroll & Bill Welch
Seth Wheatley
Cathy Whitten •
Don & Janis Williams
Judith Wilson
Eleanor Wistrom

GRAND SPONSOR

Marty Adler-Jasny
Jim & Nancy Anderson
Mary Lou Auxier
Robert Bagguley
Linda & Ron Battle
John Bohstedt
Buzz & Flo Buffington
George & Lucy Cagley
Donald Cipriano, Jr.
Bob & Patty Cook
Patty & Barry Cox
Steven Drevik •
Louise Dunlap
Jane Flanagan
Mike & Wanda Gilliam •
David Parker & 

Anne Gladman
Elias & Anne Greenbaum
Mike & Kathie Guerin
Jim & Mary Ann Hardy
Jim Helton
Carolyn & Robert Henderson
Martha & David Hobson
Paul & Jane Hopping
Lotz Jon & Susan
Ray & Coral Juras
Sharon & Thomas Kohler
Ken & Barbara Krushenski
Richard Fraser Langborgh
David LaRose & 

Juliann Walton
Ed & Jamie LaRose •
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Lowe
Dr. & Mrs. Steve McDonough
Lt. Governor Randy McNally
William & Mary McWhorter
Lawrence Metcalf
Ella & David Mowrer
Tim & Annie Oxley
Phyllis & Lewis Phillips
Monique & Clark Piercy

Anna Robinson
Michele Sanders
David & Beth Schultz •
Mildred Scott
Katherine Sergeant & 

Fred Heitman
Kathie Shearer
Johnny & Judy Shore
Virginia Spence
Barry & Lucy Stephenson
Irene Sullivan
Chris & Mary Sue Tavino
Tom & Nancy Thrasher •
Ron & Martha Turpin
Elizabeth & Jerry Van Fossen
Marian & Robert Varner
Carolyn Walker
Annetta Watson
Peter White
Karen Wilken
Dennis & Julie Wolf

SPONSOR

Eric & Sandra Abelquist
Elizabeth Abernathy
Richard & Jan Alexander
Family of Tonja Alton
Donna Anderson
David & Donna Arakawa
J. L. & Bobbie Arrowood
Ryan & Naomi Asher
Ralph & Belinda Aurin
Lula Bartholomew
Nancy Basford
Liz & Don Batchelor
Stephen Bell & Rose Anne 

Hartman-Bell
Roxy & Bob Benning
Lisa A. Bernard
Michael Toomey & Lydia Birk
John & Debbie Black
Scott Blalock
Wayne Blasius
Ronnie & Jim Bogard
John Bohstedt
Charlotte Bowers
Mike & Roni Boyd
David & Sandy Bradshaw
Karen Bridgeman •
Judi Brookshire
Jo Bruce
Ray & Mylissa Buttram
Leigh Buttram
Charles & Betty Campbell
Phillip Cates
Chuck & Mary 

Katherine Chin
Kris & Hans Christen
Janet Cook
Kenny & Gail Cook

Kathy Cooper
David & Clare Crawford
Debbie Cutler
Norman & Lee Ann Dobbs
Mike & Kay Dodson
Cheri Donovan
Ranaye B. Dreier
Art Dworkin
Allen & Susan Ekkebus
Betsy Ellis
Chuck & Lola Estes
Carole & Richard Evans
Sherrie Fairchild-Keyes
Gordon & Miriam Fee
Joe & Angie Fincher
Patricia Fischer
Sherry Hinton & 

Michael Fisher
Frances French
Jim & Carla Giles
Lori Glenn
Lisa & Thomas Gontarski
Warren & Judy Gooch
Ruth & Norwood Gove
Len & Judi Gray
Ellie Green
Jan & Larry Greene
Douglas & Anita Greenlee
Donna Gurecki
Melvyn & Edith Halbert
Jerry Hanna
Fred & Sally Haywood
William & Sandra Henry
Liz & Steve Herbes
Jim Hilton
Jason Hite
Emily & Charles Jernigan
Elizabeth P. Johnson
John Jones
Judy Kidd
Katrina Kidd
Tara Kneiser
Tracy & Karen Larabee
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Lauer, Sr.
Ardyce Lee
Nelson & Priscilla Lingle
Dean & Leslie Little
Susan Lloyd
Ruth Maddigan
Linda Maddox
Yolanda McCormick
Marion & Jack McGaugh
Tim Marema & Liz McGeachy
Theresa McKenrick
Louise McKown
Wendy McMahon
Bob & Pat Mesmer
Fred & Beth Meyer
Aubrey & Geraldine Morris
Ann Mostoller
Eileen Neiler

2021 ADFAC Supporters
WOW!  Your generosity continues to amaze us, and YOU make it possible for ADFAC to help thousands of our less-fortunate neighbors!  

We are happy to share our 2021 donors (donations received from 1/1/21 through 11/30/21). 



Wyman & Robin Nettles
Dean & Carol Niehaus
April Nygard
Renee O’Connor
Gerry & Carol O’Farrell
Faye Orick
Judy & Hal Osucha
Jim & Greta Ownby
Brad & Esther Parish
Dana & Jack Parker
Pat Parr
Gene Patterson
Steven & Michelle Pawel
Pete & Hella Peterson
Lester & Pat Petrie
Mark Plemmons
Jane & Jack Pope
Powell & Barbara Prewett
Donna & David Reichle
Regina Renfro
John Reynolds
Dan & Eva Robbins
Janet Robertson
James Rome
Kevin & Cindy Ross
Pete & Jan Ruyl
Crystal Schrof
Alice & Charles Scott
Larry Shappert
Steven & Erin Sherman
John Soldano, DDS
Barbara Spence
Robert & Barbara Steele
Mike & Eleanor Stevens
Malcolm & Barbara Stocks
Janie Hiserote & 

Philip Stumbo
Pamela Sutton
Peter & Michele Thornton
Adam Vann
Jennifer Walker
Kurt & Catherine Warmbrod
Kim Weatherspoon •
Jeff & Susan Whitney
Ted & Mary Willgrubs
Frenesi & Joe Wilson
Leigha Witt
Loraine Wolfe
Patty & Grad Wright
Homer & Gail Yook

CONTRIBUTOR

Nikki Adkisson
David & Karin Adler
Janice Allgood
David & Betty Alspaugh
Laura Anderson
Candace Atkinson
Anne Backus
Susan Batchelor
Tristy Berryhill
Marguerite Blake
Robert Bland
Willem Blokland
Brenda Boody
Bill & Debbie Bostick

Evelyn Boyd
Valeri Braelyn Bradley
Joan & Geron Brown
Andrew & Kara Bush
Edith Butler
Kelly & Stacey Callison
Jack & Mary Nell Campbell
Maria Catron
Bobbie Jean Colley
Mr. & Mrs. Nick Corrigan
Sam & Pat Coulter
William Cross
Linda Crouch
Shelaine Lynne Curd
Mary Ann Damos
Patricia Duerkson
Bob & Jean Eby
Robert & Eraina Elliott
Leslie & Bruce England
Ivan & Marlene Ericson
A. K. Farrar
Shelby Fowler
Craig & Sue Frederick
Roy & Faye Freeman
Charles & Penelope Frew
Mr. & Mrs. Roland Friedrich
George & Carolyn Fuller
Anne Garcia
Patricia Gebhart
Tony Gibson •
Paul & Shirley Goins
Peggy & Greg Gruzalski
Paul & Princess Haas
Pam Hall
Stephanie Hall
Choo-Yieng Hamilton
Randy & Mary Lou Hammer
Christopher Harden
Sonya Hatfield
Sara Hendrix
Allen & Sarah Hendry
Robert & Linda Hewgley
Kathryn, Jennifer, & Jeffrey Hill
Dan & Kimberly Hill
Patricia Hopkins
Julia Hoppe
Terrell & Connie Horne
Jill & Larry Hudgins
Jennifer Huskey
Curtis Jamison
Kenneth Johnson
Roger & Deb Johnson
Alison King
Keisha Lane
Alishia Laymance
Brenda Leek
Carolyn Lennon
Karen Leon
Claudia Lever
Jeff & Lisa Loos
Carl & Sigrid Ludeman
Jan Lyons
Judith Martini
Mia Mauk
Karen & Jim McCall
Kari McCluer
Evelyn McKamy

Lois McKeever
Priscilla & Scott McKenney
Ginger Meadows
Kathleen Meaney
Jennifer Menefee
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Montgomery
Maryann Mulvenon
Martha Ann Odell
Meghan Oneal
Andy O’Quinn
Wanda Parks
Mike & Pam Parton
Kent Peters
Carol & Frank Plasil
Ruthie Powell
Ronnie & Carolyn Pratt
Laura Read
Judith & Keith Rice
Ann & Craig Rigell
Gary Riser
Melissa Rose
Donald Russell
Stephanie Russell
Kelly & Richard Sample
Kathleen Sarkisian
Wayne Schacher
Mary T. Schaefer
Richard & Wanda Schulman
Nathan & Christiana Seay
Autographs Sharpies
Beth & William Shea
Margie & Franklin Skipper
Sandy Smith
Carol Smith
Sam & Ann Snow
Bill & Ouida Steinkamp
Marjorie L. Swenson
Kathy Thiessen
Kathleen Thurman
F. Carl Tindell
Mary Tuskan
Betty & Leroy Vann
Emily Waddell
Anna Waite
David Wallace
Kesha Waters
Cindi Wehrly
Rudolph & Cara Weigel
Jacqueline Weiss
Don & Susan Welch
Joseph & Melanie Williams
Marci Willison
Connie Wilson-Rhineheart
Stephen & Lois Withrow
Jerry & Christina Young
Lee Riedinger & Mary Zuhr
Phyllis Zuschneid

AmazonSmile
C & J Wealth Advisors
Centrus
Clayton-Bradley Academy
Consolidated Nuclear Security, LLC
Covenant Presbyterian Church, PCA
CyberGrants
East Tennessee Foundation
Faith Bible Fellowship Church
First Baptist Church
First Cumberland Presbyterian Church
First Free Will Baptist Church
First Presbyterian Church
First United Methodist Church
Fox Willis Burnette
Frontstream
Galbraith Laboratories, Inc.
GBU Financial Life
Jane L. Pettway Foundation
Kroger Community Rewards
Materials and Chemistry Laboratory, Inc.
Mobley Engineering, Inc.
Network for Good
Norris Religious Fellowship
North Wind Solutions
Oak Ridge Alliance Church
Oak Ridge Associated Universities
Oak Ridge Breakfast Rotary Club
Oak Ridge Unitarian Universalist Church
Oak Ridge Utility Distreict
Pierce Physical Therapy
Radioactive Frog Web Design
St. Elizabeth’s Episcopal Church
St. Francis Episcopal Church
St. Joseph Council of Catholic Women
St. Mary’s Church
St. Mary’s Council of Catholic Women
St. Stephen’s Episcopal Church
Sunset Rotary Club of Oak Ridge
Techmer PM
The Benevity Community Impact Fund
The Diocese of East Tennessee
The Ferrell Shop
Thompson Charitable Foundation
TNBank
Trust of Helen M. Kapral
United Church - Chapel on the Hill
UT-Battelle
Walmart
West Knoxville Friends Meeting
West Village Christian Church
Y-12FCU Gives Foundation

Join the • Blue Circle Supporters • by making 
regular donations! 

PayPal (tinyurl.com/ADFACgiving) provides an 
option for monthly giving, or reach out to your 

financial institution for info.

BUSINESSES, CLUBS & CHURCHES



In honor of ADFAC
Kathie Shearer

In honor of 
Linda & Keith Andress

Jon & Susan Lotz

In honor of 
Rev. Jake & Molly Morrill

John Bohstedt

In honor of Tom Beehan
Bruce Fox

In honor of Jim Dodson
Jim Ball
Fred & Sandra M. Barry
Lula Bartholomew
Stephen Bell & Rose Anne 
Hartman-Bell
Tristy Berryhill
Michael Toomey & 

Lydia Birk
Wayne Blasius
Jo Bruce
Annie & Ron Cacheiro
George & Lucy Cagley
Connie & Bill Capshaw
Laura & Joe Carpenter
Mr. & Mrs. Nick Corrigan
Mary Lou Daugherty
Jim & Becky Dodson
Mike & Kay Dodson
Cheri Donovan
Elaine Graham & 

Bill Duncan
Gordon & Miriam Fee
Warren & Judy Gooch
Margaret Goodman
Len & Judi Gray
Martin & Jane Grossbeck
Donna Gurecki
Jim Helton
Martha & David Hobson
Emily & Charles Jernigan
David & Jo Ann King
Ken & Barbara Krushenski
Ed & Jamie LaRose
Claudia Lever
Susan Lloyd
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Lowe
Neil & Maureen McBride
Dr. & Mrs. Steve McDonough
Jane Morris
David & Mary Mullins
Teresa Myrick
Eileen Neiler
Ellen Smith & 

Richard Norby
Andy O’Quinn
Gene Patterson
George & Jenny Paynter

Accuracy is important to us! If your name was omitted, misspelled, or otherwise
 inaccurate, please contact Jamie at jamie@adfac.org.

HONOR & MEMORIAL DONATIONS

Monique & Clark Piercy
Patricia & William Polfus
Patricia Postma
John Reynolds
Judith & Keith Rice
Karleen Richter
Jim & Becky Rushton
Michele Sanders
Kathleen Sarkisian
Beth & William Shea
Kathie Shearer
Jane L. Shelton
Ron & Patti Shelton
Robert & Carol Smallridge
Nancy Stanley
Barry & Lucy Stephenson
Mary Palmer & 

Vince Stevens
Adam Vann
Gabriela Cacheiro & 

Bruce Webb
Judith Wilson

In honor of 
Kiwanis Club of Oak Ridge

Anonymous

In honor of Nancy Vudragovich
GBU Financial Life

In memory of 
ChristIne Cipriano 

Donald Cipriano, Jr.

In memory of Dick Collier
Harold & Sherry Ketterer

In memory of Dottie Kay 
Gregory Hall

Robert & Barbara Steele
Fred & Linda Wetzel

In memory of Helen Kapral
Lori Glenn
Carl & Sigrid Ludeman
David & Cande Seay

In memory of Dave Mason
C & J Wealth Advisors
Pierce Physical Therapy
Ralph & Belinda Aurin
Jim Ball
Lisa Dilts
A. K. Farrar
Frances French
Melvyn & Edith Halbert
Kathryn, Jennifer, & 

Jeffrey Hill
Ken & Barbara Krushenski
Nelson & Priscilla Lingle
Marion & Jack McGaugh
Bob & Pat Mesmer

Judy & Hal Osucha
Wanda Parks
Ray Pierce
Jane & Jack Pope
Donna & David Reichle
Pete & Jan Ruyl
Mildred Scott
Jane L. Shelton
Malcolm & Barbara Stocks
Michael Taylor
Betty & Leroy Vann
Frenesi & Joe Wilson

In memory of Don McKenrick
Theresa McKenrick

In memory of Devin Mixon
Laura Anderson
Ed & Jamie LaRose
Ruth Maddigan
Judith Martini
Martha Ann Odell
Judy & Hal Osucha
The Ray Family
Mildred Scott
David & Cande Seay
Margie & Franklin Skipper
Kurt & Catherine 

Warmbrod
Marci Willison
Jerry & Christina Young

In memory of Bill, Heather, 
Seth & Devin Mixon

Jane L. Shelton

In memory of Bill Nestor
Dennis & Candace Strickler

In memory of Ruth Prewett 
& Virginia Hull

Powell & Barbara Prewett

In memory of Fred Sloop
Kris & Hans Christen

In memory of Tom Scott
David & Donna Arakawa

In memory of Darlene 
Thurman

Cheri Donovan

In memory of Billy Tracy
Joseph & Melanie Williams

In memory of 
Mildred Wallace

Family of Tonja Alton

Coming in 2022

Other ways to 

support ADFAC

Donate securely online at 
tinyurl.com/ADFAC-PayPal.

Link your Kroger Plus Card to support ADFAC 
(org # WX171) at kroger.com/communityrewards 

Support ADFAC through your Amazon purchases!
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/58-1727751
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Household Assistance Program
865.483.6028

Appalachian Housing Partners
865.481.3837

School Supplies Program
865.425.0256 ext. 103

Administrative
865.425.0256

Printing courtesy of

Just in time for the holidays, ADFAC offers 
a way to honor your loved ones and help 
the poorest families in our community.

Simply make a donation of any amount 
to ADFAC and let us know who your 

donation honors. Your recipient will receive a custom card announcing 
a gift has been made in their honor. You will also receive a  letter of 
acknowledgment for your donation. “Gift of Hope” contributions are 
tax-deductible and will be used 100% locally to help families struggling to 
obtain life’s basic necessities.

If you would like to honor someone special with the gift of hope, please 
fill out the form at right and send it to 
ADFAC (feel free to duplicate the form 
as needed).  Send your completed form 
and donation to:

ADFAC HONOR CARD 
PO BOX 5953 
OAK RIDGE, TN 37831-5953

You may also order cards through 
our website at www.adfac.org.  

Our PayPal donation link is in the 
right sidebar of the main page. 
Please make sure you list all 
information (recipient’s name & address and your 
contact information) in the “Add special instructions 
to the seller” option on the donation page. 

This holiday This holiday 
season , give the season , give the 

“Gif t o f Hope”“Gif t o f Hope”

Your name (as you would like it to appear on the card)

Recipient’s name (as you would like it to appear on the card)

Your address

Your address

Recipient’s address

Recipient’s address

Amount of donation

Yes! I would like to honor my loved one b y 
making a donation to ADFAC in their name. 
Please send my recipient a “Gif t o f Hope” card.

Please send your donation and completed form to:
ADFAC Honor Card, PO Box 5953, Oak Ridge, TN  37831-5953


